## B.B.A. LL.B. (5 Year Degree Course) SEM-I (2009 Course): **SUMMER - 2019**

## SUBJECT: GENERAL ENGLISH-I

02.00 PM TO 05.00 PM Monday Day Time: 01/04/2019 Date Max. Marks: 80 S-2019-1563 **N.B.**: 1) All questions are **COMPULSORY**. 2) Figures to the right indicates **FULL** marks. Q.1 (A) Combine the following sentences. (ANY FIVE) (10)She had the qualifications. She did not get the job.(Rewrite using 'Although) i) ii) We were tired. We had been running for hours. (Rewrite using 'Because') iii) She was angry. She said nothing. (Rewrite using 'Though') The Sun shines. Make hay now. (Rewrite using 'While') iv) She is not honest. She is not hard working. (Rewrite using 'Neither....nor') v) vi) She is pretty. She is intelligent. (Rewrite using 'as well as') **(B)** Correct the following sentences: (15)Do you attend to your classes regularly? i) ii) We are awaiting for the bus. He is weak at grammar. iii) Each of the boys are clever. iv) Ten rupees are too much for this pen. v) Q.2 Rewrite as directed: (10)i) Change the Voice We expect good news. Change to Indirect speech: ii) He said, "I have got a prize." iii) Correct the following sentence: It is one of the best films that has been recently produced. iv) Add a question tag: She came home late. v) Punctuate the following: he said I shall never repeat it

Q.3 Explain the following legal terms: (ANY FIVE) (10)

i) Act of law

ii) By-laws

Bailable offence iii)

Breach of trust iv)

Civil rights v)

Ex-officio vi)

P.T.O.

Q.4 Read the passage carefully and answer the questions given below: (15)

Love of justice will lead you to recognize every person's right to life. This is, indeed, that first and most fundamental right of every man, woman and child. The precept, "thou shall not kill", is common to all religions and ethical systems. But it is sad to reflect that murder still counts its victims by hundreds, if not thousands, each year. In war, number may rise to millions. Duels are still fought in some countries. Infanticide is openly or secretly practiced by a few communities. Rivalry and jealously in love incite to murder, and especially in countries where alcoholic beverages are commonly used and the imagination is over sexualized by art and literature. Avarice arms the hand of the poor or greedy murderer who is himself the victim of capitalism. Striking working men and unarmed agitators are sometimes murdered by the police and the militia. Prisoners who attempt to escape are shot down under certain circumstances. Among very backward tribes murder for cannibalism or ritual still prevails. Many governments also murder the criminal who has killed a brother-man; this legalized murder is called 'justice' and 'punishment'. But some humane nations have abolished this barbarous custom. Some motorists are guilty of the murder of pedestrians through culpable carelessness. Some working men are murdered in factory accidents which are caused by the avarice of the capitalists. Racial or religious riots result in many murders in several countries. Fascism murders some of its political opponents secretly or openly. Imperialism provokes murder and then retaliates by murder. Capitalism murders millions by slow starvation and premature death. Thus men, women and children are killed today, in peace and war.

i) What is common to all religions and what is its importance?

- ii) Write words from the passage which mean the following:
  - a) A person who eats human flesh
  - b) Relating to the philosophical study of ethics
- iii) How is capitalism responsible for murders?
- iv) Write sentences of your own using the following words:
  - a) Culpable b) Barbarous
- v) What are the personal reasons that incite men to kill others?
- Q.5 Write an essay in about 350 words on ANY ONE of the following topics: (20)
  - i) Social responsibility of Lawyers.
  - ii) Improving the Status of Women in India.
  - iii) India of My Dreams

\* \*